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Haddam Garden Club Meeting at Whole Harmony Apothecary 
 
The January Haddam Garden Club meeting will be held Wednesday, January 10 

at Whole Harmony Apothecary in Haddam.  One of the owners will talk to the 

group and give a tour of the facility.   Samplings of some of their most popular 

products will be available.   They make hand crafted artisan teas, tonics and 

elixirs right on the premises.  The presentation will begin at 11:00 am and will be 
open to Garden Club members and membership applicants.  Whole Harmony 

Apothecary is located at 1572 Saybrook Rd. in the Tylerville section  of Haddam. 

 

We should all have our seed catalogs and favorite online seed sources by now.  
It’s time to get cozy and peruse them, noting the things you want to grow.   Be 

conscious of the growing space you have and restrain yourself.   I find this very 

hard.  

 
I hope everyone has noticed the new blue spruce on the Haddam Green.  The 

club had the old (mostly dead) one removed and replaced it with a lovely, 

younger, blue spruce.  Barb Stellenwerf took care of all the details.  Thank you 

Barb—It looks lovely.   
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
  


